#### **Lindenwood University**

## Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

4-16-1990

## Lindenwood Bulletins, April 16, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

# LINDENWOOD

Volume 166, No. 25

April 16, 1990

#### PRESIDENTIAL MESSAGE

To all faculty, administration and staff:

Rehearsal for Baccalaureate and Commencement is scheduled for May 2, 1990 from 3:00 to 4:30 p.m. on the front steps of Roemer Hall. In case of rain, the rehearsal will be held in the Fellowship Hall of St. Charles Presbyterian Church.

On Friday, May 4, at 7:30 p.m., Baccalaureate will be held in the St. Charles Presbyterian Church. Afterwards, the Lindenwood Alumni Association will host a reception in the Fine Arts Building for seniors, their families and guests.

All faculty and staff are invited to attend.

The annual Spring Commencement is scheduled for Saturday, May 5, 1990 at 10:00 a.m. in front of Sibley Hall. The Commencement speaker will be announced later. Following Commencement, a reception will be held on the campus quadrangle. In case of rain, Commencement will be in the St. Charles Presbyterian Church.

I would like to remind all employees that Lindenwood will be open from 8:30 a.m. until noon on Saturday and all offices are to remain open and staffed during this time. No compensatory time will be granted. The administration appreciates the time given for this special annual event.

All employees are requested to park in Lot H across from Hunter Stadium on Commencement day. A shuttle will transport employees to the Roemer Hall parking lot. Parking in faculty and staff lots, particularly adjacent to Romer, is reserved for graduates, their families and guests attending Commencement.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

sees feith

Dennis C. Spellmann Interim President

#### GOURMET GALA

Enjoy wonderful music, French desserts and exotic coffees and teas at the Gourmet Dessert Concert Wednesday, April 18. Musical theater students are presenting the concert at 7:00 p.m. at the Sibley "Cafe." Admission is \$4.00 per person and there are still some seats left. For a truly "delicious" musical treat, call the Music Department at ext. 253.

#### MIDNIGHT MADNESS

Break that study habit and bring your appetite to Ayres Cafeteria Wednesday, April 25 for this semester's Midnight Student Breakfast. It's a great way to nourish and stimulate those overworked brain cells as you cram for exams. The culinary creations will be concocted by our clever faculty and staff members, so you know the meal will be extra tasty!

Faculty and staff folks, if you want to strut your stuff in the college kitchen, let Julie Mueller in Student Life know A.S.A.P. You can contact her in Student Life at ext. 216 or 337. And by the way, there'll be a prize for the most unusual apron. See you at the bewitching-hour breakfast!

#### CHOIR CALL

Bring your musical talents to the Lindenwood Choral Ensemble next fall. The choir will meet for fifty minutes at 2:00 p.m. Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays. You can sing your way to college credit in the choir; to enroll, just contact your advisor or call the Music Department at ext. 253.

#### CAMPUS COMEDY

It's been a crazy year at college, right? Well, turn some of those goofy experiences into money. Reader's Digest is looking for funny stories about campus life and they're willing to pay \$400 for each story they publish. But there's a catch. The stories have to be true. The "Campus Comedy" feature appears in every other issue of the magazine, so submit as many anecdotes as you can. On the flip side of this "Bulletins" is a flyer from the popular magazine with more information on how to enter. So get out those typewriters and share those humorous moments with the rest of the world.

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Bochmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.

# Want an Earning Experience?

Don't write home for money. Write Reader's Digest. Send us your funniest true story about college life, and if it appears in "Campus Comedy," you'll earn \$400.

Submissions should be typewritten and no more than 300 words. Include your name, address, telephone number and the mailing date on each item you send. Contributions cannot be acknowledged or returned and become our property on payment.

Send your stories to:

Reader's Digest Box 200 Pleasantville, N.Y. 10570

I thought I was adopt at hitchliking, but I was outdone one spring break by two college students on the side of a New York interstate. There they sat in lawn chairs, a cooler at their feet and a sign that read: "Fort Lauderdale. Rides now being accepted." -Contributed by John F. Phrsch

My friend Donna, who normally gets good grades, had done poorly in one of her courses. In an attempt to prepare her parents, she jokingly told her mother. If you see an unfamiliar letter on my report card, remember

As the time neared for grades to be it's my first initial." sent home. Donna began to worry. Her worst lears were confirmed one evening when she called home and her cheery, "Hi, Mom!" was met by a -Contributed by S. D. stony, "Hello, Frank."

Offended by today's lack of courtesy, a freshman decided to address the issue in her weekly English essay. The "Chivarly Is Dead," was returned with the instruccomposition, titled tor's notation: "Chivalry is not only dead, it is also misspelled. -Contributed by Curtis Beck

In an opera course I was taking, one of the college's star athletes would doze off every day just at the lecture's start and snooze until the final bell. One day he walked in late. Stopping

his lecture in mid-sentence, the professor smiled wryly. You shouldn't be late, Mike, he remarked. You know Communica is program Commen. It you need your sleep.

After handing back a test on which my accounting students had done poorly. I started to lecture them: \(\frac{1}{2}\) word to the wise \(\frac{1}{2}\). continue, a student who had made less than an outstanding grade asked, "Is it

all right for the rest of us to listen

At college I tell into a cycle of classes, studying, working and sleeping. I didn't realize how long I had neglected writing my family until I received the following note: "Dear son-your mother and I enjoyed your last letter, of course, we were much younger then and more impression. Contributed by Peran A. Post

able. Love, Dad.

My professor at Central Michigan University was lecturing enthusiastically when she noticed that the class was writing feverishly, trying to keep up with her. "Everyone stop writing, she said. "I want you to listen and understand what I say, You don't have to copy everything verbatiin. Any "Yes," piped up one student. "How questions?

do you spell verbatim? -Contributed by Jon Samh

